Essex Met Chairs Report

Another netball season comes to an end, but I hope that everyone that played/umpired/coached/organised or just spectated had a successful year and enjoyed our lovely sport.

By having the use of Redbridge, it is so encouraging that we have our young players starting our Netball Saturday off followed by the Senior League. It is a link for our young players to watch a game after they have finished - and vice versa.
Many friends meet up and some become lifelong - that is the beauty of sport and long may it continue.

The committee say goodbye to Jo this year (our minuting Secretary) and a big thank you for the voluntary work she has put in over the last five years.

Please as always read your officers reports, they are the ones that work voluntarily on your behalf to make our County successful. It is not just about running and organising a league but so many other important roles link in to make everything run as smoothly as possible.
Commitment is a key word for me this season and it was quite sad to hear that there were a few cancellations of matches. I know there are other competitions that may clash at times but please as soon as you get the dates of the League my advice is to put them in your diary.

Netball is going professional next year not just England Roses but with our Super League teams - do not know much more but I do believe England will be cutting our franchises from 10 to 8.

Enjoy the summer break everyone and I look forward to seeing you all at Redbridge in the new season 2024/25.

Pat Meadows

